
Parents, Guardians and Hawks,

It seems that every year, as the calendar moves into autumn, the
school year really kicks into high gear! The (slightly) cooler
weather always gives the students and their teachers an extra
boost of energy that can be felt in all aspects of the school. This is
the time of year when teachers have really gotten to know their
classes, and everyone settles into the routine of high-quality
instruction and learning. This is also when we begin to see an
increase in the number and variety of clubs, teams and special
events taking place. Please make sure to visit the VRA webpage to
stay up to date with all the happenings around the school.

As a reminder, that as a result of school closing due to Hurricane
Dorian, St. Johns County School District will adjust the master
school calendar for this year. On the 2019-2020 school
calendar, Monday, October 14 is scheduled to be a teacher
planning day, however in order to provide satisfactory
instructional minutes, it will be a regular school day with students
in attendance.

October 11th will mark the end of the first 9 weeks of school with
report cards for the first quarter being issued on October 29th.
Please make sure that you and your child are routinely checking
Home Access Center (HAC) for current information on assignments
and grades so there are no surprises at the end of October. If you
have any questions, please reach out to your child’s teacher and
keep the lines of communication open.

The PTO sponsored Fall Scholastic Book Fair is coming to the VRA
Media Center. The season’s theme is “Artic Adventure: Snow
Much to Read!” The book fair will be open for grades 6-8 on
October 2nd – October 4th and for grades K-5 on October 7th –
October 11th. Classes are signing up to visit the book fair during
these windows so please look for specific times from your child’s
teacher.
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We are quickly approaching the kickoff for the 2019-2020 PTO
Fun Run! This year’s event will take place on Friday, November
22nd with grade specific times to be released as we get closer to
the date. For those new to VRA, the PTO Fun Run is always one of
the highlights for the entire year. Everyone has such a great time
at the Fun Run either running laps or cheering the students on! It
truly becomes a true community celebration that has a positive
impact on all our students.

If you would like to join us for events such as the PTO Fun Run,
please be reminded that St. Johns County School District policy
requires anyone coming onto campus between the hours of 7:30
am and 4:00 pm be registered and cleared through the School
Access Volunteer Clearance process, show a state issued ID, and
wear a yellow sign-in badge at all times. Note that NO
EXCEPTIONS will be made to this policy!

The School Access Volunteer Clearance Application process can be
found on the school website or by clicking on the following link:
https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply/index.html?db=stjohns.
Clearance is good for three years and you can check your
clearance status by calling the front office at 904-547-4090.

Finally, please be reminded that all students must arrive by
8:25am. If students arrive after this time, they are considered
tardy and a parent/guardian must escort them into the office to
sign them in. Thank you for your continued support with this
matter.

Go Hawks!
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CDC recommends getting
a flu vaccine before flu
season begins, ideally by
October, since it takes
about two weeks after
vaccination for antibodies
to develop in the body and
provide protection against
the flu.

Flu vaccines are offered in
many doctor’s offices, but
even if you don’t have a
regular doctor or nurse,
you can get a flu vaccine
somewhere else, like a
pharmacy, urgent care

This year the Book Fair
will to held in the VRA
Media Center. The season’s
theme is

Artic Adventure: 
Snow Much to 

Read!
The book fair will be open
for grades 6-8 on October
2nd – 4th and for grades K-5
on October 7th – 11th.

Classes are signing up to
visit the book fair during
these windows so please
look for specific times from
your child’s teacher.

Flu shots are critical to preventive care

clinic, health department,
and often your school,
college health center, or
workplace.

In addition to getting a
seasonal flu vaccine if you
have not already been
vaccinated, you can take
everyday preventive
actions like staying away
from sick people and
washing your hands to
reduce the spread of
germs. If you are sick with
flu, stay home from work
or school to prevent
spreading flu to others.

For more information
about the flu visit
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/p
revent/keyfacts.htm

 Protects against several
flu strains

 Reduces flu-related
hospitalizations & PICU
admissions

 Eases symptoms if a child
gets sick

 Reduces flu-related
pediatric death*

2017-18 flu season: 80% of pediatric flu deaths occurred in
unvaccinated children according to the CDC.



Stepping Up to Middle
School is an opportunity for
rising 6th graders and new
students to VRA to get
acclimated to the Middle
School life.

Over the three half-days,
the students did some team
building activities, worked
through schedules,
practiced opening lockers,
and so much more. This
year we had our largest
group, with over 70
participants.

When asking students if
they enjoyed their Middle
School prep experience they
shared it was fun, positive,
and helped them get an
insight into what’s to come.

This year our awesome
school counselors are
bringing the Home &
School Connection
newsletter to our school
to share with all VRA
parents, guardians and
caregivers.

This monthly publication
provides parents with
practical tips so they can:

• Make learning fun 
with simple activities

• Boost motivation and 
improve school 
success

• Build positive 
character traits

• Strengthen family life 
and enhance 
parenting skills

We hope you enjoy and 
take advantage of this new 
resource included in the 
next few pages. 

If you have a rising 6th grader
next year, look for more
information after Spring
Break. You don’t want your
child to miss out on this
great opportunity.











A big THANK YOU to our
2019-2020 VRA PTO Business Partners!
Here are few things the PTO has been able
to provide this year thanks in part to the
generous support of these community
sponsors:

 Reflex Math subscription
 Scholastic News subscription
 Art Smart Program funding
 Character Education Program funding
 Computer mice for kindergarten
 iPad covers for third grade






